Tel: +267 363 1700

+267 319 0890

Fax: +267 3906105 **Email:** npc@gov.bw



National Planning Commission Private Bag 00274 Gaborone Botswana

REF: NPC6/2/I (3)

Date:11 October 2022

All Media Houses

For Immediate Release

PRESS RELEASE

REFORMS TO THE NATIONAL PLANNING SYSTEM

The National Planning Commission wishes to inform the public that during a special meeting on the 6th October 2022, Parliament approved that implementation of National Development Plan 12 (NDP 12) be deferred to effect from 2025/26 financial years. The meeting also approved that in the interim a two year Transitional National Development Plan be developed and implemented during the financial years 2023/2024 and 2024/2025. This will come into effect when implementation of the current National Development Plan 11 (NDP 11) ends on the 31st March 2023.

Deferral of the implementation of NDP 12 to April 2025/26 is ideal to accommodate crucial reforms to the national planning system. With the NDP 11 ending in a few months, the period is not adequate to fully develop and institutionalize reforms to the planning system. The reforms are in line with Botswana's Vision 2036 aspirations, which state that a review of structures, procedures, and legal frameworks is required to effectively achieve the vision.

Botswana aspires to become a prosperous and high income country by 2036. The transition to high income status requires better coordination and alignment at both national and local levels. This is to facilitate a thorough and inclusive consultation process that takes into account a variety of inputs during the formulation of the plan.



For more information please contact:

National Planning Commission

Communications and Advocacy Unit

Telephone: +267 3631700

Fax: +267 3906105 Email: npcpro@gov.bw www.vision 2036.co.bw

Yours faithfully,

Batho C. Molomo

INTERIM COORDINATOR

